
 My name’s George Muhoro Githiiyi – a 
young man from Kenya, with a lot of 
zeal and hope for furthering my studies 
in a communication’s related industry 
and perspective, as a build-up to a very 
interesting and fulfilling career in 
communication.  
 
Having just recently graduated from 
university back home in Kenya with a 
Bachelors of Science in Information 
Technology (BScIT) degree, I got a 
lucky break for exposure into the 
communication world, precisely, 
telecommunication, through one of the 
ITU Youth Programme Initiatives which 

is the Youth Incentive Scheme a Project of recruitment and mentoring by ITU.   
     
I hence thereof, highly appreciate and applaud the noble venture that the ITU has taken through the 
Resolution 38, and I am very impressed of the commitment of Mr. H. Touré, the Director of the 
BDT, who deeply involved himself for this Youth Programme to take off and come true. This 
special initiative envisions taking and making available the very core of telecommunications 
technology to the youth, most of whom have more than above average talent and the capability to 
learn the ropes and get the skills, vital and necessary to sustain the telecommunication’s world in 
future. The ITU Youth Programme is very well in accordance with the popular and universal saying 
that “the youth are the future,” hence, the noble steps being taken to integrate them into 
technology’s systems and pipelines, to ensure technology transfer.  
      
Through my rich recent experience with the ITU Youth Programme and the precious exposure into 
the telecommunications world made possible by the Telecommunication Development Bureau 
(BDT), I will forever walk the world of technology, no-doubt with a higher and enriched perception 
of the vast essence of telecommunication development. For my academic and career aspirations in 
Electronic Media, I can testify that I surely have a rich foundation and stepping stone with ITU’s 
mentoring telecommunication experience through the precious Youth Incentive Scheme project, 
and I look forward and foresee a bright future. 
 
I’m very happy to have this opportunity and hope that all potential sponsors, telecommunications 
administrations, BDT Sector Members and/or any other private companies which could support this 
ITU initiative to contribute and encourage the development of the Youth Programme don’t hold 
back, and this is the only way in which young people like me can have access to such important 
mentoring to establish the first fundamental milestones to successful and professional careers. 
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